Public Policy & Legislative Committee Report

MCA GC Meeting

February 11, 2011

· Chair: Shirley Mack

· Members:  Susan Cuevas 

· Legislative Update:  See Capitol Services Report
· The PPL Committee and lobbyist, Noah Smith, had a meeting on January 28, 2011.  We discussed MCA and PPL history and discussed future plans.

· The PPL, with the assistance of Capitol Services, will create a database of all MCA members:  phone numbers, e-mail addresses and home addresses, with correlation to legislative districts.  This will allow us to not only disseminate information in a variety of ways; it will allow us to expediently contact members by legislative district when needed.   

· Since we have no funds to sponsor a Legislative Day in Lansing, we discussed other options to make counselors known to the legislature.  We decided that we would ask the Executive Board members of MCA to spend a day with us in Lansing.  The plan is to lobby, office to office, to introduce ourselves and educate legislators about who counselors are and what they do.  
· Rep. Ellen Cogen Lipton is expected to re-introduce bills regarding the age of juvenile competency and training/qualifications required to be a qualified examiner.  Thanks to Nancy Calley’s experience, research and ability to provide expert testimony, we are ready to weigh in on these issues.  Noah Smith will notify us of introduction of these bills. 
